
September 14, 2020 

Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA 98503 

Subject:      Brem-Air Disposal, a division of Waste Management of Washington, Inc. (G-237); Tariff # 20 

Enclosed are the revised tariff pages 2, 22 and 25 to the above-referenced tariff. The purpose of these tariff 
revisions is to reflect the change in the commodity credits for residential and multi-family customers receiving 
recycling collection services. These tariff revisions reflect a change in the current recycling credit from <$0.13> 
per month to a charge of $0.23 per month for residential customers and a change in the current recycling credit 
of <$0.19> per unit to a charge of $0.05 per unit for multi-family customers. 

The change in the commodity credit to a charge is jointly due to the change in commodity values, tonnages 
and materials composition since the commodity credit adjustment on November 1, 2019. Furthermore, with 
this filing due to the continuing impacts of “China Sword” we are requesting that the projected revenues be 
based on the revenues received over the most recent six months as was reflected in last year’s filing. 

Enclosed for your review are our accounting work papers. In addition, due to the change in the commodity 
credit resulting in a charge, the commission is requiring that customers be notified of this change in accordance 
with WAC 480-70-271(4)(c). These notices will be mailed on or before October 1, 2020. 

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact or me at (206) 954-3831. 

Very truly yours, 

Michael A. Weinstein 

Senior Pricing Manager, Pacific Northwest Market Area 

cc: Robert Hall 
Laura Moser 
Clerk of the Board, Kitsap County Chair 
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